ASSESSOR'S MINUTES THURSDAY, OCTOBER 22, 2020

Present: W. Bruce Lane, Chairman; Cynthia A. Bernasconi, Clerk; Jonathan Madore, Member, Paul Sullivan, Assistant Assessor and Greg Enos, Town Administrator

2020 NOV 20 A 8: 32

Zoom meeting commenced at 6:00 p.m.

TOWN CLERK

Discussed estimated tax rate for 2021. Greg Enos, the Town Administrator, wants a what-if tax rate scenario. Paul Sullivan will put together a spreadsheet for us to review.

We are waiting to hear from DOR, Steve McCarthy and then we can post a public disclosure for values. The disclosure will be posted for 3 days.

The classification hearing should be in late November, early December. The tax bills should be ready to go out by the end of the year even if they consist of preliminary tax rates.

The State budget is not completed at this time – it's only an estimate. The Town needs this information to set the tax rate.

Approved and signed bill warrant.

Approved and sign small business exemptions.

The next Assessor's meeting will be scheduled for November 19, 2020 at 6:00 p.m. via Zoom.

Meeting adjourned at 6:47 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Cynthia A. Bernasconi, Clerk